
While Raquel and I were in Clarissa we would now and then
go to the Senior Citizens Center to say hi to dad and greet
his buddies there. One day I asked them if they would like
to take a trip to India. We then decided on a Thursday
morning. Apparently one of the couples in attendance told
their daughter that she might be interested in what I might
share.

I was not aware that she was taking notes and shooting
pictures of the event. The next week I ended up on the
front page of the Independent News Herald (January 23, 2013
edition). I was impressed as to the accuracy of her write
up. Her pictures were pretty good as well.

Thanks Gary for sending the photo to me.
Thanks Karen for your excellent write up.

Below is the write up I was able to get from the
Independent News Herald internet site in case you might be
interested.

---------------------------------

Several people gathered at the Clarissa Senior Citizens
Center on January 3 to hear a presentation by Kermit Titrud
who is a Bible translator. He talked about the work in
translation that is being done in India and in the
Philippines.

by Karin L. Nauber
 karin@inhnews.com

Many of you might know who Kermit Titrud is. He has served
as an inter-agency consultant for translation and
distribution for SIL, Philippines since 1995. SIL
International is a faith-based nonprofit organization
committed to serving language communities worldwide as they
build capacity for sustainable language development. This
is done primarily through research, translation, training
and materials development. Founded in 1934, SIL (Summer



Institute of Linguistics, Inc) has grown from a small
summer linguistics training program with two students to a
staff of over 5,500 coming from over 60 countries. SIL's
linguistic investigation exceeds 2590 languages spoken by
over 1.7 billion people in nearly 100 countries. The
organization makes its services available to all, without
regard to religious belief, political ideology, gender,
race or ethnolinguistic background (from the SIL website).

Recently, Titrud returned to the United States to visit
with his father Oliver who makes his home in Clarissa.

Kermit and his wife Raquel train translators to become
consultants who then check the translations to make sure
they are accurate.

While Kermit and Raquel are in the United States they will
also be visiting their son Tim in Oregon and their daughter
Shoni in the Twin Cities. They also traveled to Chicago to
visit Kermit's sister. They will head back to
the Philippines on February 27.

While they were in Clarissa a few weeks ago, they shared at
the Clarissa Senior Citizens Center about the work they
have been doing training consultants in India.

He said that India has approximately 500 languages. He said
there are twenty states and each has its own language.

"There is a national language, but southern Indians would
not understand much of it," said Titrud.

He shared that there is a huge need for consultants.

The Titruds feel their work is vital because in the gospels
of Matthew and Mark, the Bible seems clear in that the word
has to be translated into every language so that all can
hear the good news of Christ.

When the Titruds are not in India, they make their home in



the Philippines where they have been working on
translations for many years.

Now a lot of their work is centered on training people how
to type, translate and read.

"Many of the people who want to help translate don't even
have a first grade education. We have to teach them to
read, but they want to learn and help do this," said
Kermit.

While in Nashik, India, Kermit was heading out on an early
morning bike ride and was attacked by five dogs.

"I thought it was the end of me. I couldn't imagine what it
would have been like not being a Christian," he said.

 The dogs did get a few good bites into him before they
mysteriously left.
One dog bit him in the upper arm on the bottom side of his
tricep muscle.

He gives his reasoning for why the dogs left as, "they
either didn't like 60-year-old meat or an angel shoved them
away or a combination of those."

He laughs about it now, but the scars are real. But even
though the dogs teeth tore through muscles and tendons, his
body compensated and he has been able to even show his five
ways to stand on your hands. (Check out our print edition
to see photos of the five ways!)




